

## IJ-1101

# B.A. (Part - III)

Term End Examination, 2018

## FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - I

Hindi Language

Time: Three Hours] [Maximum Marks: 75]

नोट : सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। प्रश्नों के अंक उनके दाहिनी ओर अंकित हैं। अशुद्धियों पर अंक काटे जायेंगे।

1. (क) राष्ट्रकवि दिनकर ने राष्ट्र के प्रति अपनी सद्भावना किस रूप में व्यक्त की है? 8

## अथवा

संस्कृति एवं परम्परा में क्या भेद है?

(ख) कथन की शैलियों से क्या तात्पर्य है? इनके प्रकार लिखिए।

### अथवा

मूल्यांकन शैली की विशेषताएँ लिखिए।

7

2.	(क) विकासशील देशों की प्रमुख समस्याएँ क्या ंहैं?	8
	अथवा	
	आर्थिक कल्याण बढ़ाने के लिए किन बातों का समावेश होना आवश्यक है?	
	(ख) विनम्रता सूचक संरचनाओं से क्या तात्पर्य है? उदाहरण सहित लिखिए।	7
	अथवा	
	कालबोधक संरचना से क्या तात्पर्य है?	
3.	(क) ग्लोबल-विलेज से लेखक का क्या आशय है?	8
	अथवा	
	पर्यावरण प्रदूषण से आप क्या समझते हैं? इसके प्रमुख स्रोत बताइए।	
	(ख) कार्यालयीन पत्र किसे कहते हैं? स्पष्ट कीजिए।	7
	अथवा	
	अनुस्मारक की परिभाषा लिखते हुए इसकी विशेषताएँ लिखिए।	

		(3)	
4.	(क) ·	भारत में जनसंख्या वृद्धि से होने वाली समस्याओं के बारे में लिखिए।	8
		अथवा	
		ग्रामीण एवं शहरी क्षेत्रों की गरीबी की मुख्य अवधारणा क्या है?	
	(ख)	अनुवाद की परिभाषा देते हुए स्रोत भाषा और लक्ष्य भाषा में अन्तर बताइए।	7
		अथवा	
		निम्नलिखित अंग्रेजी गद्यांश का हिंदी अनुवाद कीजिए:	
		Electric charge was first observed in experimental science as a property of matter producing force action between unlike substances which has been rubbed together. If for example, hard rubber is rubbed with fur, than the rubber and the fur are found to attract each other, and both have the power to attract dust particles.	
5.	(क)	भारत के सन्दर्भ में ऊर्जा के वर्तमान संकट का विवरण देते हुए इस समस्या के समाधान के उपायों की जानकारी दीजिए।	8
		अथवा	
		गरीबी हटाना एवं गरीबी उन्मूलन में क्या अन्तर है?	

(ख) अपने महाविद्यालय के वार्षिकोत्सव का एक प्रतिवेदन तैयार कीजिए।

7

## अथवा

नवनिर्मित भवन के उद्घाटन उत्सव के निमंत्रण पत्र का प्रारूप तैयार कीजिए।



# **IJ-1102**

# B.A. (Part - III) Term End Examination, 2018

## FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - II

# English Language

Time: Three Hours] [Maximum Marks: 75]

**Note**: Answer all questions. The figures in the right-hand margin indicate marks.

## Unit-I

- 1. Answer any three questions of the following in about 150 words each: 5×3
  - (a) Write a brief summary of the poem 'Three Years She Grew'.
  - (b) What were the findings of the Ashok Mehta Committee?

- (c) What is Feminism? How is it meaningful in the Indian context?
- (d) Write a summary of the essay 'Management of Change'.
- (e) What are the basic needs of human being?

#### Unit-II

- 2. Write an essay on any one of the following topics:
  - (a) Women Empowerment
  - (b) Role of Newspaper
  - (c) The New Economic Policy of India

#### **Unit-III**

- 3. Make a precis of the given passage and suggest a suitable title:
  - It is hardly necessary to emphasize that one cannot set any goals that would be equally meaningful to all women, for where classes and class interests operate in a society, it would be hazardous to claim that women are women first and last and that class (or even cultural and ethnic distinctions) are irrelevant so far as women's cause is concerned. At the same time it would be wrong also to say that

there is nothing special about women that would warrant separate treatment and that women could be subsumed in the general frame work that is used for understanding inequality in the society and for explaining skewed benefitted of development.

#### Unit-IV

4. (a) Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given below:

There seems to be a general opinion in this country that Sardar Patel was of a slightly harsh and rough temperament. Men call him the 'Iron man of India'. He was no doubt an iron man in the sense that one could rely on him for strict and efficient administration. But as a man, to those who had the fortune of coming into close contact with him, he was kind and considerate. However, it goes without saying that Sardar had a great skill for organizing affairs. He knew the way of picking out people and putting them in their proper places. Once he judged a man and found him correct, he trusted him fully and got him to do anything he wanted. His contribution as Home Minister and Deputy Prime

10

5

(c) Match the following words:

Minister of India is no less than what he did in our National Freedom Movement. Sardar had a deep insight and he could easily find out the way to solve even the most difficult problems of Indian states and their merge into Indian Union. It was solved tactfully by Sardar Patel.

#### **Ouestions:**

- (i) What was the general opinion about Sardar Patel?
- (ii) Why was he called the Iron man of India?
- (iii) What kind of a man was Sardar Patel in his private life?
- (iv) What service did he render to the motherland?
- (v) Give a suitable title to the above passage.
- (b) Make sentences any four of the following words as Nouns and Verbs:
  - (i) Spit
  - (ii) Home
  - (iii) Handicap
  - (iv) Spread
  - (v) Change

A B (1) Primitive (i) Than can be done (II) Attributes (ii) A dishonest scheme (III) Viable (iii) Unculture (IV) Scam (iv) Characteristics Give Synonyms of any three of the following: (i) Dagger (ii) Discourse (iii) Value (iv) Repellent (e) Make noun of any four of the following words: (i) Silent (ii) Better (iii) Gentle (iv) Efficient

JDB\_57\_\*\_(8)

(v) Poor

(vi) True

3

4

### Unit-V

- 5. Do as directed any twenty five of the following:
  - (a) Supply 'some', 'any' or 'anywhere' where necessary:
    - (i) This town is really boring. There is not ..... to go in the evening.
    - (ii) Can I have ..... butter on my bread?
    - (iii) Is there ..... sugar in the bowl, we are running out of sugar.
  - (b) Put suitable collective nouns in the following sentences by choosing from the words given below.

Pack, Fleet, Swarm, Shoal, Clump

- (iv) Fishing boats use modern equipments to locate the ..... of fish.
- (v) Raina was attacked by a ..... of waps.
- (vi) Indian Airlines has a ..... of Boeing 747.
- (vii) Let us play a game. Who has got a ..... of cards.

- (c) Supply the correct form of the words given in bracket:
  - (viii) Weather ..... all the time.
  - (ix) Mohan ..... to the market.

    (Just go)
  - (x) He ..... very much. (Not change)
- (d) Complete the following conditional sentences:
  - (xi) He will not come unless ......
  - (xii) If I had known he was here......
- (xiii) If you don't visit me soon .......
- (e) Supply suitable preposition:(xiv) He is being kept ..... police custody.
  - (xv) Gujarat suffers from lack ...... water.
  - (xvi) He was accused ..... murder.
- (f) Change the voice:
  - (xvii) I should love someone to take me out to dinner.
  - (xviii) She was dismissed from service.
  - (xix) Our action was justified by the facts.
  - (xx) It surprised me to hear someone had robbed you.

- (g) Put into reported speech:
  - (xxi) Shut the door after you.
  - (xxii) Take a look at yourself in the dinner.
  - (xxiii) The house is on fire.
  - (xxiv) Are you enjoying yourself?
- (h) Convert the sentences into assertive sentence:
  - (xxv) How selfish I have been.
  - (xxvi) What a beautiful garden!
- (i) Convert the sentences into simple sentences:
  - (xxvii) We believe that children are benevolent.
  - (xxviii) Karan regrets that he was lost his taste for sweets.
- (j) Supply relative clause:
  - (xxix) The chair ..... was broken is now mended.
  - (xxx) I know a man ..... eats raw vegetables.
  - (xxxi) The person ..... is sitting to me is not very sharp.